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(2)  Aggregate number of securities to which transaction applies:

     32,231,930 shares of common stock
     1,608,603 options to purchase shares of common stock
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(3)  Per unit price or other underlying value of transaction computed pursuant
     to Exchange Act Rule 0-11 (set forth the amount on which the filing fee is
     calculated and state how it was determined):

     $28.00 per share of common stock

     $28.00 minus weighted average exercise price of $15.33 for 1,608,603
     options

(4)  Proposed maximum aggregate value of transaction: $922,875,040 (a)

(5)  Total fee paid: $108,622.39(a)

     (a) As of December 6, 2004, there were 32,231,930 shares of common stock
     outstanding and 1,608,603 options to purchase shares of common stock
     outstanding. In the merger described in the accompanying proxy statement,
     each share of common stock will (subject to appraisal rights) be converted
     into the right to receive $28.00 in cash and each holder of any option will
     receive an amount in cash determined by multiplying the excess of $28.00
     per share over the applicable exercise price of such option by the number
     of shares the holder could have purchased had the holder exercised that
     option in full. The filing fee of $108,622.39 was calculated pursuant to
     applicable rules and orders of the Commission and is equal to $117.70 per
     $1,000,000 of the proposed aggregate merger consideration of $922,875,040,
     which represents the sum of (a) the product of 32,231,930 issued and
     outstanding shares of common stock and merger consideration of $28.00 per
     share and (b) the product of (i) 1,608,603 shares of common stock
     underlying options and (ii) the difference between $28.00 per share and the
     weighted average exercise price of such options of $15.33 per share.

     / / Fee paid previously with preliminary materials.

     / /  Check box if any part of the fee is offset as provided by Exchange Act
          Rule 0-11(a)(2) and identify the filing for which the offsetting fee
          was paid previously. Identify the previous filing by registration
          statement number, or the form or schedule and the date of its filing.

(1)  Amount previously paid:

(2)  Form, Schedule or Registration Statement No.:

(3)  Filing Party:

(4)  Date Filed:

Dear Stockholder:

     On December 5, 2004, we entered into a merger agreement with Sun
Acquisition, Inc. and Carl Zeiss TopCo GmbH, the parent of Sun Acquisition.

     If the merger is completed, holders of SOLA's common stock will receive
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$28.00 in cash, without interest, for each share of SOLA's common stock they
own.

     Stockholders of SOLA will be asked, at a special meeting of SOLA's
stockholders, to approve and adopt the merger agreement and the merger. The
board of directors has unanimously approved and declared the merger, the merger
agreement and the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement advisable,
and has declared that it is in the best interests of SOLA's stockholders that
SOLA enter into the merger agreement and consummate the merger on the terms and
conditions set forth in the merger agreement. The board of directors unanimously
recommends that SOLA's stockholders vote FOR approval and adoption of the merger
agreement and the merger.

     The time, date and place of the special meeting to consider and vote upon a
proposal to approve and adopt the merger agreement and the merger are as
follows:

               [ ] a.m. local time, [ ], 2005 
               [                      ]
               [                      ]
               [                      ]
               [           ], California [ ]

     The proxy statement attached to this letter provides you with information
about the proposed merger and the special meeting of SOLA's stockholders. We
encourage you to read the entire proxy statement carefully. You may also obtain
more information about SOLA from documents we have filed with the Securities and
Exchange Commission.

     YOUR VOTE IS IMPORTANT REGARDLESS OF THE NUMBER OF SHARES OF SOLA'S COMMON
STOCK YOU OWN. BECAUSE APPROVAL AND ADOPTION OF THE MERGER AGREEMENT AND THE
MERGER REQUIRES THE AFFIRMATIVE VOTE OF THE HOLDERS OF A MAJORITY OF OUR ISSUED
AND OUTSTANDING SHARES OF COMMON STOCK ENTITLED TO VOTE THEREON, A FAILURE TO
VOTE WILL COUNT AS A VOTE AGAINST THE MERGER. ACCORDINGLY, YOU ARE REQUESTED TO
PROMPTLY VOTE YOUR SHARES BY COMPLETING, SIGNING AND DATING THE ENCLOSED PROXY
CARD AND RETURNING IT IN THE ENVELOPE PROVIDED, WHETHER OR NOT YOU PLAN TO
ATTEND THE SPECIAL MEETING.

     Voting by proxy will not prevent you from voting your shares in person if
you subsequently choose to attend the special meeting.

     Thank you for your cooperation and continued support.

Very truly yours,

Maurice J. Cunniffe
Chairman

                    THIS PROXY STATEMENT IS DATED [ ], 2005,
        AND IS FIRST BEING MAILED TO STOCKHOLDERS ON OR ABOUT [ ], 2005.

                                      -ii-

Edgar Filing: SOLA INTERNATIONAL INC - Form PRE 14A

3



                             SOLA INTERNATIONAL INC.
                           10590 West Ocean Air Drive
                                    Suite 300
                           San Diego, California 92130
                            Telephone: (858) 509-9899
                           Internet Site: www.sola.com
                               ___________________
                    NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING OF STOCKHOLDERS
                              TO BE HELD [ ], 2005

To the stockholders of SOLA International Inc.:

     A special meeting of stockholders of SOLA International Inc., a Delaware
corporation, will be held on [ ], 2005, at [ ] a.m., local time, at [ ], [ ],
California [ ], for the following purposes:

          1. To consider and vote on a proposal to approve and adopt the
     Agreement and Plan of Merger dated as of December 5, 2004, by and among
     SOLA, Sun Acquisition, Inc. and Carl Zeiss TopCo GmbH, the parent of Sun
     Acquisition, and the merger contemplated thereby, pursuant to which, upon
     the merger becoming effective, each share of common stock, par value $0.01
     per share, of SOLA International Inc. will be converted into the right to
     receive $28.00 in cash, without interest; and

          2. To transact such other business as may properly come before the
     special meeting or any adjournment or postponement thereof.

     Only stockholders of record on [ ], 2005 are entitled to notice of and to
vote at the special meeting and at any adjournment or postponement of the
special meeting. All stockholders of record are cordially invited to attend the
special meeting in person. To assure your representation at the meeting in case
you cannot attend, however, you are urged to vote your shares by marking,
signing, dating and returning the enclosed proxy card as promptly as possible in
the postage prepaid envelope enclosed for that purpose. Any stockholder
attending the special meeting may vote in person even if he or she has returned
a proxy card.

     Holders of SOLA's common stock have the right to dissent from the merger
and obtain payment in cash of the fair value of their common stock as appraised
by the Delaware Court of Chancery under applicable provisions of Delaware law.
This amount could be more, the same or less than the value a stockholder would
be entitled to receive under the terms of the merger agreement. In order to
perfect and exercise their appraisal rights, stockholders must give written
demand for appraisal of their shares before the taking of the vote on the merger
at the special meeting and must not vote in favor of the merger. A copy of the
applicable Delaware statutory provisions is included as Annex D to the
accompanying proxy statement, and a summary of these provisions can be found
under "Dissenters' Rights of Appraisal" in the accompanying proxy statement.

     The approval and adoption of the merger agreement and the merger requires
the approval of the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of SOLA's
common stock entitled to vote thereon. Even if you plan to attend the special
meeting in person, we request that you complete, sign, date and return the
enclosed proxy and thus ensure that your shares will be represented at the
special meeting if you are unable to attend. If you sign, date and mail your
proxy card without indicating how you wish to vote, your vote will be counted as
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a vote in favor of approval and adoption of the merger agreement and the merger.
If you fail to return your proxy card, the effect will be that your shares will
not be counted for purposes of 

determining whether a quorum is present at the special meeting and will
effectively be counted as a vote against approval and adoption of the merger
agreement and the merger. If you do attend the special meeting and wish to vote
in person, you may withdraw your proxy and vote in person.

By order of the board of directors,

JEREMY C. BISHOP

President and Chief Executive Officer

                                      -2-
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                     QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS ABOUT THE MERGER

Q:   What is the proposed transaction?
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A:   The proposed transaction is the acquisition of SOLA International Inc.
     ("SOLA") by Carl Zeiss TopCo GmbH ("Carl Zeiss TopCo") pursuant to an
     Agreement and Plan of Merger (the "merger agreement") dated as of December
     5, 2004 by and among SOLA, Sun Acquisition, Inc. ("merger sub") and Carl
     Zeiss TopCo. Once the merger agreement has been approved and adopted by our
     stockholders and the other closing conditions under the merger agreement
     have been satisfied or waived, merger sub will merge with and into SOLA.
     SOLA will be the surviving corporation in the merger (the "surviving
     corporation") and will become a wholly-owned subsidiary of Carl Zeiss
     TopCo.

Q:   What will our stockholders receive in the merger?

A:   After completion of the merger, our stockholders will receive $28.00 in
     cash, without interest, for each share of our common stock that they own.
     For example, if you own 100 shares of our common stock, you will receive
     $2,800.00 in cash in exchange for your SOLA shares.

Q:   Where and when is the special meeting?

A:   The special meeting will take place at [ ], [ ], California [ ], on [ ],
     2005, at [ ] a.m. local time.

Q:   What vote of our stockholders is required to approve and adopt the merger
     agreement and the merger?

A:   For us to complete the merger, stockholders holding at least a majority of
     the shares of our common stock outstanding at the close of business on the
     record date must vote "FOR" the approval and adoption of the merger
     agreement and the merger.

Q:   How does our board of directors recommend that I vote?

A:   Our board of directors unanimously recommends that our stockholders vote
     "FOR" the proposal to approve and adopt the merger agreement and the
     merger. You should read "The Merger--Reasons for the Merger" for a
     discussion of the factors that our board of directors considered in
     deciding to unanimously recommend the approval and adoption of the merger
     agreement and the merger.

Q:   What do I need to do now?

A:   We urge you to read this proxy statement carefully, including its annexes,
     and to consider how the merger affects you. Then just mail your completed,
     dated and signed proxy card in the enclosed return envelope as soon as
     possible so that your shares can be voted at the special meeting of our
     stockholders.

Q:   Why is my vote important?

A:   Whether or not you vote for the merger, if the merger is approved, you will
     be paid the merger consideration for your shares of our common stock upon
     completion of the merger, unless you exercise your appraisal rights.
     However, because approval of the merger proposal requires the af-

     firmative vote of holders of record on the record date of a majority of our
     common stock outstanding, not just the common stock voting, if you do not
     vote, it will have the same effect as a vote against the merger proposal.
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Q:   What happens if I do not return a proxy card?

A:   Because the required vote of our stockholders is based upon the number of
     outstanding shares of our common stock, rather than upon the shares
     actually voted, the failure to return your proxy card will have the same
     effect as voting against the merger.

Q:   If my shares are held in "street name" by my broker, will my broker vote my
     shares for me?

A:   Yes, but only if you provide instructions to your broker on how to vote.
     You should follow the directions provided by your broker regarding how to
     instruct your broker to vote your shares. Without such instructions, your
     shares will not be voted, which will have the same effect as voting against
     the merger. See "The Special Meeting of SOLA's Stockholders--Voting
     Required; Quorum."

Q:   May I vote in person?

A:   Yes. If your shares are not held in "street name" through a broker, you may
     attend the special meeting of our stockholders and vote your shares in
     person, rather than signing and returning your proxy card. If your shares
     are held in "street name," you must first get a proxy card from your broker
     in order to attend the special meeting and vote.

Q:   Am I entitled to appraisal rights?

A:   Yes. Under the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, holders of
     our common stock who do not vote in favor of approving and adopting the
     merger agreement and the merger will have the right to seek appraisal of
     the fair value of their shares as determined by the Delaware Court of
     Chancery if the merger is completed, but only if they submit a written
     demand for an appraisal prior to the vote on the approval and adoption of
     the merger agreement and the merger and they comply with the Delaware law
     procedures explained in this proxy statement.

Q:   Is the merger expected to be taxable to me?

A:   Generally, yes. The receipt of $28.00 in cash for each share of our common
     stock pursuant to the merger will be a taxable transaction for U.S. federal
     income tax purposes. For U.S. federal income tax purposes, generally you
     will recognize gain or loss as a result of the merger measured by the
     difference, if any, between $28.00 per share and your adjusted tax basis in
     that share. You should read "The Merger--Material United States Federal
     Income Tax Consequences" for a more complete discussion of the federal
     income tax consequences of the merger. Tax matters can be complicated and
     the tax consequences of the merger to you will depend on your particular
     tax situation. You should also consult your tax advisor on the tax
     consequences of the merger to you.

Q:   When do you expect the merger to be completed?

A:   We are working toward completing the merger as quickly as possible, and we
     anticipate that it will be completed in the first quarter of 2005. In order
     to complete the merger, we must obtain stockholder approval and satisfy a
     number of other closing conditions under the merger agree-

                                      -2-
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     ment. See "The Merger Agreement--General" and "The Merger
     Agreement--Conditions to the Merger."

Q:   Should I send in my stock certificates now?

A:   No. Shortly after the merger is completed, each holder of record will
     receive a letter of transmittal with instructions informing you how to send
     in your stock certificates in order to receive the merger consideration.
     You should use the letter of transmittal to exchange stock certificates for
     the merger consideration to which you are entitled as a result of the
     merger. DO NOT SEND ANY STOCK CERTIFICATES WITH YOUR PROXY.

Q:   What will I receive for my stock options in the merger?

A:   Your stock options will be "cashed out," meaning that you will receive cash
     payments for each share underlying your options equal to the excess, if
     any, of $28.00 per share over the exercise price per share of your options,
     subject to any required withholding of taxes.

Q:   Who can help answer my other questions?

A:   If you have more questions about the merger, you should contact our proxy
     solicitation agent:

     Georgeson Shareholder Services
     219 Murray Hill Parkway
     East Rutherford, NJ 07073
     Telephone:  (800) [          ]
     Fax:  [                 ]

                                      -3-

                                     SUMMARY

     This summary does not contain all of the information that is important to
you. You should carefully read the entire proxy statement to fully understand
the merger. The merger agreement is attached as Annex A to this proxy statement.
We encourage you to read the merger agreement because it is the legal document
that governs the merger.

The Proposed Transaction

     Stockholder Vote

     o    You are being asked to vote to approve and adopt a merger agreement
          with respect to a merger in which merger sub will merge with and into
          SOLA. As a result of the merger, SOLA will become a wholly owned
          subsidiary of Carl Zeiss TopCo.

     Price for Your Stock

     o    Upon completion of the merger, you will receive $28.00 in cash,
          without interest, for each of your shares of our common stock.

     The Acquiror
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     o    Sun Acquisition, Inc. is a Delaware corporation formed for the purpose
          of effecting the acquisition by Carl Zeiss TopCo of all of the
          outstanding shares of SOLA. The capital stock of Sun Acquisition is
          indirectly held by Carl Zeiss TopCo, a Germany company. Carl Zeiss
          TopCo is currently an indirect wholly owned subsidiary of Carl Zeiss
          AG ("Carl Zeiss"). Upon completion of the merger and the transactions
          set forth in the master agreement described under "The Parties to the
          Merger," Carl Zeiss TopCo will be owned equally by Carl Zeiss and the
          EQT III funds. Carl Zeiss is an international group of companies
          operating worldwide in the optical and opto-electronic industry. EQT
          is a European private equity company with equity commitments exceeding
          (euro)5 billion. Unless context indicates otherwise, references to EQT
          are references to the EQT III funds. See "The Parties to the Merger."

Board Recommendation

     Our board of directors, by the unanimous vote of the directors, has
determined that the merger agreement is advisable, has approved and adopted the
merger agreement and the merger and unanimously recommends that our stockholders
vote "FOR" approval and adoption of the merger agreement and the merger. See
"The Merger--Recommendation of Our Board of Directors."

Reasons for the Merger

     Our board of directors carefully considered the terms of the proposed
transaction and approved the merger based on a number of factors. For a
discussion of these reasons, see "The Merger--Our Reasons for the Merger."

Opinion of Our Financial Advisor

     In connection with the merger, our board of directors received a written
opinion from UBS Securities LLC, our financial advisor, as to the fairness, from
a financial point of view, of the merger consideration to be received by holders
of our common stock (other than our affiliates). The full text of UBS's 

                                      -4-

written opinion, dated December 5, 2004, is attached to this proxy statement as
Annex C. Holders of our common stock are encouraged to read this opinion
carefully in its entirety for a description of the assumptions made, procedures
followed, matters considered and limitations on the review undertaken. UBS'
opinion was provided to our board of directors in its evaluation of the merger
consideration. UBS' opinion does not address any other aspect of the merger and
does not constitute a recommendation to any stockholder as to how to vote or act
with respect to any matters relating to the proposed merger.

Financing

     In connection with the merger, Carl Zeiss TopCo has informed us that it
will cause approximately $920 million in cash to be paid to our stockholders and
holders of stock options, that our credit agreement will be repaid at the
effective time for the merger and that our 6 7/8% Senior Notes and 11% Senior
Notes will be repaid after the effective time for the merger. As of November 30,
2004, $170.6 million is outstanding under our credit facility and $94.9 million
of our 6 7/8% Senior Notes and $9.1 million of our 11% Senior Notes are
outstanding. Carl Zeiss TopCo has informed us that these payments are expected
to be funded by a combination of equity contributions to Carl Zeiss TopCo by
Carl Zeiss and EQT and a debt financing. Carl Zeiss TopCo has also informed us
that a subsidiary of Carl Zeiss TopCo has received a commitment letter from
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Credit Suisse First Boston International and Deutsche Bank AG London, as
mandated lead arrangers, for senior facilities, second lien facilities and
mezzanine facilities totaling $615.7 million and (euro)443 million.

Voting and Support Agreement

     As a condition to entering into the merger agreement, Carl Zeiss TopCo and
merger sub required our directors and executive officers who own our shares to
enter into a voting and support agreement under which each has agreed, among
other things, to (1) vote his shares in favor of adoption of the merger
agreement, (2) vote his shares against any action or agreement that would
reasonably be expected to result in a breach of any representation, warranty,
covenant or agreement of SOLA under the merger agreement; and (3) vote his
shares against any action or agreement that would reasonably be expected to
prevent, impede, interfere with, delay or postpone the consummation of the
merger, including, without limitation any (a) acquisition proposal, (b)
reorganization, recapitalization, liquidation or winding-up of SOLA or any other
extraordinary transaction involving SOLA or (c) corporate action the
consummation of which would frustrate the purposes, or prevent or delay the
consummation, of the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement.

     As of the record date, the parties to the voting and support agreement held
an aggregate of 294,100 shares of our common stock, representing approximately
0.9% of the votes eligible to be cast at the special meeting. See "The
Merger--Voting and Support Agreement" and the voting and support agreement
attached as Annex B to this proxy statement.

Material United States Federal Income Tax Consequences

     The merger will be a taxable transaction to you. For United States federal
income tax purposes, your receipt of cash in exchange for your shares of our
common stock generally will cause you to recognize a gain or loss measured by
the difference, if any, between the cash you receive in the merger and your tax
basis in your shares of our common stock. You should consult your own tax
advisor for a full understanding of how the merger will affect your taxes. See
"The Merger--Material United States Federal Income Tax Consequences."

                                      -5-

The Special Meeting of Our Stockholders

     Place, Date and Time

     The special meeting will be held at [ ] a.m., local time, on [ ], 2005 at
the [ ], [ ], California [ ].

     What Vote is Required for Approval and Adoption of the Merger Agreement and
     the Merger

     The approval and adoption of the merger agreement and the merger requires
the approval of the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of our
common stock entitled to vote at the special meeting. The failure to vote has
the same effect as a vote against approval and adoption of the merger agreement
and the merger. Stockholders who together own approximately 0.9% of the
outstanding shares of our common stock have already agreed to vote in favor of
approval and adoption of the merger agreement and approval of the merger. See
"The Merger--Voting and Support Agreement."

     Who Can Vote at the Meeting
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     You can vote at the special meeting all of the shares of our common stock
you own of record as of [ ], 2005, which is the record date for the special
meeting. If you own shares that are registered in someone else's name, for
example, a broker, you need to direct that person to vote those shares or obtain
an authorization from them and vote the shares yourself at the meeting. As of [
], 2005, there were [ ] shares of our common stock outstanding held by
approximately [ ] holders of record.

     Procedure for Voting

     You can vote shares you hold of record by attending the special meeting and
voting in person or by mailing the enclosed proxy card. If your shares are held
in "street name" by your broker, you should instruct your broker on how to vote
your shares using the instructions provided by your broker. If you do not
instruct your broker to vote your shares, your shares will not be voted, which
will have the same effect as a vote "AGAINST" approval and adoption of the
merger agreement and approval of the merger. See "The Special Meeting of SOLA's
Stockholders--Vote Required; Quorum."

     How to Revoke Your Proxy

     You may revoke your proxy at any time before the vote is taken at the
meeting. To revoke your proxy, you must either advise our Secretary in writing,
deliver a proxy dated after the date of the proxy you wish to revoke, or attend
the meeting and vote your shares in person. Merely attending the special meeting
will not constitute revocation of your proxy. If you have instructed your broker
to vote your shares, you must follow the directions provided by your broker to
change these instructions.

Dissenters' Rights of Appraisal

     Delaware law provides you with appraisal rights in the merger. This means
that if you are not satisfied with the amount you are receiving in the merger,
you are entitled to have the value of your shares determined by the Delaware
Court of Chancery and to receive payment based on that valuation. The ultimate
amount you receive as a dissenting stockholder in an appraisal proceeding may be
more or less than, or the same as, the amount you would have received under the
merger agreement.

                                      -6-

     To exercise your appraisal rights, you must deliver a written objection to
the merger to SOLA at or before the special meeting and you must not vote in
favor of approval and adoption of the merger agreement and the merger. Your
failure to follow exactly the procedures specified under Delaware law will
result in the loss of your appraisal rights. See "Dissenters' Rights of
Appraisal."

Our Stock Price

     Shares of our common stock are listed on the New York Stock Exchange
("NYSE") under the trading symbol "SOL." On December 3, 2004, which was the last
trading day before we announced the merger, our common stock closed at $22.11
per share. On [ ], 2005, which was the last practicable trading day before this
proxy statement was printed, our common stock closed at $[ ] per share. See
"Market Price of Our Common Stock."

When the Merger Will be Completed
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     We are working to complete the merger as soon as possible. We anticipate
completing the merger in the first quarter of 2005, subject to receipt of
stockholder approval and satisfaction of other requirements, including the
conditions described below. See "The Merger Agreement--General."

Non-Solicitation of Other Offers

     The merger agreement contains restrictions on our ability to solicit or
engage in discussions or negotiations with a third party regarding a proposal to
acquire a significant interest in our company. Notwithstanding these
restrictions, under certain circumstances, our board of directors may engage in
discussions with a party that makes a written bona fide proposal for an
alternative acquisition proposal that the board of directors determines is a
superior proposal and may modify its recommendation to stockholders with respect
to the merger agreement and merger. See "The Merger Agreement--No Solicitation
of Other Offers." As of the date of this proxy statement, we have not received
any other proposals.

Conditions to Completing the Merger

     Our, Carl Zeiss TopCo's and merger sub's respective obligations to
consummate the merger are subject to the satisfaction of the following
conditions:

     o    approval and adoption of the merger agreement by our stockholders in
          accordance with Delaware law;

     o    no provision of any applicable law and no judgment, injunction, order
          or decree shall prohibit the consummation of the merger;

     o    all applicable waiting periods have expired or been terminated under
          applicable antitrust statutes of, and all necessary consents and
          approvals have been received from, the relevant competition
          authorities of Australia, the European Union and Switzerland relating
          to the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement and the
          master agreement; and

     o    any applicable waiting periods under the Hart-Scott-Rodino Antitrust
          Improvement Act of 1976 ("HSR Act") relating to the transactions
          contemplated by the merger agreement and the master agreement shall
          have expired or been terminated.

     Carl Zeiss TopCo and merger sub are not obligated to consummate the merger
unless a number of additional conditions are satisfied, including:

                                      -7-

     o    we shall have performed in all material respects all of our
          obligations under the merger agreement required to be performed by us
          at or prior to the effective time;

     o    our representations and warranties contained in the merger agreement
          and in any certificate or other writing delivered by us pursuant to
          the merger agreement: (1) that are qualified by materiality or
          material adverse effect shall be true at and as of the effective time
          as if made at and as of such time (except that those representations
          and warranties which address matters only as of a particular date need
          only be true and correct as of such date) and (2) that are not
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          qualified by materiality or material adverse effect shall be true in
          all material respects at and as of the effective time as if made at
          and as of such time (except that those representations and warranties
          that are not qualified by materiality or material adverse effect which
          address matters only as of a particular date need only be true and
          correct in all material respects as of such date);

     o    Carl Zeiss TopCo shall have received a certificate signed by our chief
          executive officer or chief financial officer to the effect of the
          foregoing two sentences;

     o    there shall not have been instituted or pending any action or
          proceeding (or any investigation or other inquiry that might result in
          such action or proceeding) by any government or governmental authority
          (1) challenging the consummation of the merger or seeking to obtain
          material damages and (2) seeking to restrain or prohibit Carl Zeiss
          TopCo's ownership or operation of all or any material portion of the
          business or assets of SOLA, which, in the case of clause (2) only,
          have had or would reasonably be expected to have a material adverse
          effect on SOLA;

     o    no action shall have been taken, and no law, statute, rule,
          regulation, injunction, order or decree shall have been proposed or
          deemed applicable to the merger, by any court, government or
          governmental authority or agency, other than the application of the
          waiting period provisions of the HSR Act and the applicable antitrust
          or merger control statutes of Australia, the European Union and
          Switzerland, to the transactions contemplated by the merger agreement
          and the master agreement, that, in the judgment of Carl Zeiss TopCo,
          is likely, directly or indirectly, to result in any of the
          consequences referred to in clauses (1) and (2) of the foregoing
          sentence;

     o    the holders of not more than 10% of the total outstanding shares shall
          have demanded appraisal of their shares in accordance with Delaware
          law;

     o    the lenders under the commitment letter delivered to a subsidiary of
          Carl Zeiss TopCo (or in the commitment letter related to any
          alternative financing) shall be ready and willing to fund the amounts
          contemplated by the commitment letter on the terms set forth therein
          (or in the commitment letters related to any alternative financing)
          (including, in each case "flex" provisions in any fee letter or
          otherwise) sufficient to consummate the merger, refinance the debt of
          SOLA and its subsidiaries and pay related fees and expenses; and

     o    we shall have obtained the consent or approval to the transactions
          contemplated hereby of a contractual counterparty identified in the
          merger agreement.

     The merger agreement provides that a "material adverse effect," as to any
person, means a material adverse effect on the financial condition, business,
assets or results of operations of such person and its subsidiaries, taken as a
whole.

                                      -8-

     We are not obligated to consummate the merger unless the following
conditions have been satisfied: 
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     o    each of Carl Zeiss TopCo and merger sub shall have performed in all
          material respects all of its obligations hereunder required to be
          performed by it at or prior to the effective time

     o    the representations and warranties of Carl Zeiss TopCo contained in
          the merger agreement and in any certificate or other writing delivered
          by Carl Zeiss TopCo pursuant thereto shall be true in all material
          respects at and as of the effective time as if made at and as of such
          time; and

     o    we shall have received a certificate signed by an officer of Carl
          Zeiss TopCo to the effect of the foregoing two bullet points.

     Either SOLA or Carl Zeiss TopCo and merger sub could choose to waive any
condition to its respective obligation to complete the merger even though that
condition has not been satisfied. See "The Merger Agreement--Conditions to the
Merger."

Termination of the Merger Agreement

     The merger agreement may be terminated, and the merger contemplated thereby
may be abandoned, at any time prior to the effective time, whether before or
after our stockholders have approved and adopted the merger agreement and the
merger:

     o    by either us or Carl Zeiss TopCo if:

          (a) the merger has not been consummated on or before April 30, 2005;
     provided that this right to terminate the merger agreement will not be
     available to any party whose breach of any provision of the merger
     agreement results in the failure of the merger to be consummated by such
     time;

          (b) (1) there shall be any law that makes consummation of the merger
     illegal or otherwise prohibited or (2) any judgment, injunction, order or
     decree of any court or governmental body having competent jurisdiction
     enjoining us or Carl Zeiss TopCo from consummating the merger is entered
     and such judgment, injunction, order or decree shall have become final and
     nonappealable; or

          (c) the merger agreement shall not have been approved and adopted in
     accordance with Delaware law by our stockholders at the special meeting (or
     any adjournment thereof);

     o    by Carl Zeiss TopCo if:

          (a) at any time prior to the adoption and approval of the merger
     agreement by our stockholders, our board of directors shall (1) have
     withdrawn, or modified in a manner adverse to Carl Zeiss TopCo, its
     approval or recommendation of the merger agreement or the merger, as
     permitted by the merger agreement or (2) have approved, recommended or
     endorsed any alternative acquisition proposal; or

          (b) we shall have breached certain of our obligations with respect to
     our agreement not to solicit other offers, or, after receipt of an
     alternative acquisition proposal, shall have breached any of our
     obligations under the merger agreement; or

                                      -9-
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     o    by us, in accordance with the terms of the merger agreement after our
          receipt of a superior proposal; provided, that (1) we have not
          willfully and materially breached certain of our obligations under our
          agreement not to solicit other offers and we have paid any termination
          fee payable to Carl Zeiss and (2) Carl Zeiss TopCo does not make,
          within three business days of receipt of written notification of a
          superior proposal, an offer that our board of directors determines in
          good faith, after consultation with its financial advisors, is at
          least as favorable to our stockholders as the superior proposal.

     See "The Merger Agreement--Termination of the Merger Agreement" and "The
Merger Agreement--Termination Fee and Expenses."

Termination Fee and Expenses

     We have agreed to pay Carl Zeiss TopCo a termination fee of $22,200,000 if
any of certain payment events occurs.

     We will reimburse Carl Zeiss TopCo, EQT and Carl Zeiss for 100% of their
reasonable out-of-pocket fees and expenses (including reasonable fees and
expenses of their counsel) actually incurred by any of them in connection with
the merger agreement and the master agreement and the transactions contemplated
thereby (including the arrangement of, obtaining the commitment to provide or
obtaining any financing for such transactions and any currency and interest rate
swaps or other hedging arrangements) up to $10,000,000 for Carl Zeiss TopCo, EQT
and Carl Zeiss in the aggregate upon certain termination events described in the
merger agreement.

     See "The Merger Agreement--Termination Fee and Expenses."

Employee Benefits Matters; Stock Options

     The merger agreement contains a number of provisions relating to the
benefits that our employees will receive in connection with and following the
merger. In particular, under the merger agreement:

     o    for not less than twelve months following the effective time of the
          merger, Carl Zeiss TopCo and the surviving corporation will provide
          benefits that are no less favorable in the aggregate than as provided
          under our employee plans on the date of the merger agreement for each
          employee of SOLA as of the closing date and will provide certain other
          benefits to our employees as described under "The Merger
          Agreement--Employee Benefits Matters"; and

     o    our directors, executive officers, employees and consultants will have
          their unvested stock options effectively accelerated and their vested
          and unvested stock options "cashed out" in connection with the merger,
          meaning that they will receive cash payments for each share underlying
          their options equal to the excess, if any, of $28.00 per share over
          the exercise price per share of their options, subject to any required
          withholding for taxes.

     See "The Merger Agreement--Employee Benefits Matters."

Interests of Our Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger

     When considering the unanimous recommendation by our board of directors in
favor of the merger, you should be aware that our directors and executive
officers have interests in the merger that are different from, or in addition
to, yours, including the following:
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     o    our directors, executive officers, employees and consultants will have
          their unvested stock options effectively accelerated and their vested
          and unvested stock options "cashed out" in connection with the merger,
          meaning that they will receive cash payments for each share underlying
          their options equal to the excess, if any, of $28.00 per share over
          the exercise price per share of their options, subject to any required
          withholding for taxes;

     o    certain of our executive officers will be entitled to benefits under
          their employment agreements, which provide for various lump sum
          payments upon closing of the merger, and in one case will provide an
          additional "gross-up" lump sum payment to cover the costs of any
          excise taxes to which the executive officer may be subject;

     o    certain of our executive officers will receive payments under the
          management incentive plan in an amount equal to a pro rata portion of
          the full amount payable under such program based on the fiscal year
          ending on the last day of the last fiscal month ended prior to the
          merger; and

     o    certain indemnification and insurance arrangements for our current and
          former directors and officers will be continued for six years
          following the closing date of the merger if the merger is completed.

     See "The Merger--Interests of Our Directors and Executive Officers in the
Merger."

Shares Held by Directors and Executive Officers

     We expect all of the outstanding shares owned by our directors and
executive officers to be voted in favor of the proposal to approve and adopt the
merger agreement and the merger. Pursuant to the voting and support agreement,
certain of our directors and executive officers have agreed with Carl Zeiss
TopCo and merger sub to vote their shares in favor of approval and adoption of
the merger agreement and the merger. As of the close of business on the record
date, the parties to the voting and support agreement held an aggregate of
294,100 shares of our common stock, representing approximately 0.9% of the votes
eligible to be cast at the special meeting. See "Security Ownership by Certain
Beneficial Owners and Management" and "The Merger--Voting and Support
Agreement."

Procedure for Receiving Merger Consideration

     We will appoint a paying agent to coordinate the payment of the cash merger
consideration following the merger. The paying agent will send you written
instructions for surrendering your certificates and obtaining the cash merger
consideration after we have completed the merger. DO NOT SEND IN YOUR SOLA SHARE
CERTIFICATES NOW. See "The Merger Agreement--Exchange of Certificates."

Questions

     If you have additional questions about the merger or other matters
discussed in this proxy statement after reading this proxy statement, you should
contact our proxy solicitation agent:

Georgeson Shareholder Services
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219 Murray Hill Parkway
East Rutherford, NJ 07073
Telephone:  (800) [         ]
Fax:  [                     ]

                                      -11-

           CAUTIONARY STATEMENT CONCERNING FORWARD-LOOKING INFORMATION

     Certain of the matters discussed in this proxy statement may constitute
forward-looking statements within the meaning of the U.S. Private Securities
Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Forward-looking statements can generally be
identified by the use of forward-looking terminology such as "believes,"
"expects," "may," will," "should," "seeks," "approximately," "intends," "plans,"
"estimates," or "anticipates" or the negative of these terms or other comparable
terminology, or by discussions of strategy, plans or intentions. Statements
contained in this proxy statement that are not historical facts are
forward-looking statements. Without limiting the generality of the preceding
statement, all statements in this proxy statement concerning or relating to
estimated and projected earnings, margins, costs, expenditures, cash flows,
growth rates and financial results are forward-looking statements.
Forward-looking statements also include those statements relating to the
expected completion and timing of the merger and other information related to
the merger. In addition, we, through our senior management, from time to time
make forward-looking public statements concerning our expected future operations
and performance and other developments. These forward-looking statements are
necessarily estimates reflecting our best judgment based upon current
information and involve a number of risks and uncertainties. Other factors may
affect the accuracy of these forward-looking statements and our actual results
may differ materially from the results anticipated in these forward-looking
statements. While it is impossible to identify all relevant factors, factors
that could cause actual results to differ materially from those estimated by us
include, but are not limited to:

     o    operating in the highly competitive spectacle lens industry and the
          inability to compete effectively with entities with more established
          operating histories and greater financial resources;

     o    legal and logistical risks associated with our foreign operations;

     o    an inability to continually reduce manufacturing costs;

     o    the concentration of a large part of our manufacturing operations in
          Tijuana, Mexico;

     o    our financial performance through the completion of the merger;

     o    the timing of, and regulatory and other conditions associated with,
          the completion of the merger;

     o    an inability to develop new and value-added products;

     o    competition against alternative technologies and treatments that
          provide a substitute for spectacle lenses;

     o    the restriction of the payment of dividends by our foreign
          subsidiaries in certain jurisdictions that subject such payments to
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          legal restrictions;

     o    our dependence on a small number of suppliers for raw materials;

     o    the need from time to time to record special charges;

     o    our dependence upon the North American chain retail channel;
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     o    non-compliance with the environmental and safety regulations to which
          we are subject;

     o    the departure of key personnel and our ability to retain sufficient
          qualified personnel;

     o    our substantial level of indebtedness;

     o    our inability to effectively and efficiently implement our plan to
          improve our internal control over financial reporting; and

     o    potential impairment of certain assets.

     All subsequent written and oral forward-looking statements attributable to
SOLA International Inc. and persons acting on our behalf are qualified in their
entirety by the cautionary statements contained in this proxy statement.

                            THE PARTIES TO THE MERGER

     SOLA designs, manufactures and distributes a broad range of eyeglass
lenses, primarily focusing on the faster-growing plastic lens segment of the
global lens market, and particularly on higher-margin value-added products. Our
strong global presence includes manufacturing and distribution sites in three
major regions: North America, Europe and Rest of World (primarily Australia,
Asia and South America) and approximately 6,600 employees in 27 countries
servicing customers in over 50 markets worldwide. For additional information,
visit our web site at www.sola.com.

     Merger sub is a Delaware corporation formed for the purpose of effecting
the acquisition by Carl Zeiss TopCo of all of the outstanding shares of SOLA.
The capital stock of merger sub is indirectly held by Carl Zeiss TopCo, a
Germany company.

     Carl Zeiss TopCo is currently an indirect wholly owned subsidiary of Carl
Zeiss. Pursuant to a master agreement (the "master agreement") between Carl
Zeiss, EQT III Limited, the EQT III funds, and the other persons named therein,
subject to the conditions for the merger being satisfied, Carl Zeiss has agreed
to contribute its optical lens business, and Carl Zeiss and the EQT III funds
have agreed to make capital contributions to Carl Zeiss TopCo. Carl Zeiss has
also agreed to make a shareholder loan to Carl Zeiss TopCo. Upon completion of
the Merger and the transactions set forth in the master agreement, Carl Zeiss
TopCo will be owned equally by Carl Zeiss and the EQT III funds. The EQT III
funds may transfer all rights and obligations of the EQT III funds pursuant to
the master agreement to the EQT IV funds.

     The mailing address for merger sub and Carl Zeiss TopCo is Turnstrasse 27,
73430 Aalen, Germany.

     Carl Zeiss is an international group of companies operating worldwide in
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the optical and opto-electronic industry. Carl Zeiss is headquartered in
Oberkochen, Germany. Carl Zeiss is structured as six business groups and offers
products and services for biomedical research and medical technology, system
solutions for the semiconductor, automotive and mechanical engineering
industries, as well as high quality consumer goods such as eyeglass lenses,
camera lenses and binoculars. Carl Zeiss is represented in more than 30
countries and operates production facilities in Europe, America and Asia.

     EQT is a European private equity company with equity commitments exceeding
(euro)5 billion. The EQT III fund was launched by EQT in 2001.
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                   THE SPECIAL MEETING OF SOLA'S STOCKHOLDERS

Time, Place and Purpose of the Special Meeting

     The special meeting will be held on [ ], 2005, at [ ] a.m. local time, at
the [ ], [ ], California [ ]. The purpose of the special meeting is to consider
and vote on the proposal to approve and adopt the merger agreement and the
merger. Our board of directors has unanimously determined that the merger
agreement is advisable, has approved and adopted the merger agreement and the
merger and recommends that our stockholders vote "FOR" approval and adoption of
the merger agreement and the merger.

Who Can Vote at the Special Meeting

     Only holders of record of our common stock as of [ ], 2005, which is the
record date for the special meeting, are entitled to receive notice of and to
vote at the special meeting. If you own shares that are registered in someone
else's name, for example, a broker, you need to direct that person to vote those
shares or obtain an authorization from them and vote the shares yourself at the
meeting. On [ ], 2005, there were [ ] shares of our common stock outstanding
held by approximately [ ] holders of record.

Vote Required; Quorum

     The approval and adoption of the merger agreement and the merger requires
the affirmative vote of the holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of
our common stock entitled to vote at the special meeting. Each share of common
stock is entitled to one vote. Because the required vote of stockholders is
based upon the number of outstanding shares of our common stock, rather than
upon the shares actually voted, failure to submit a proxy or to vote in person
will have the same effect as a vote "AGAINST" approval and adoption of the
merger agreement and the merger.

     If your shares are held in "street name" by your broker, you should
instruct your broker how to vote your shares using the instructions provided by
your broker. Under the rules of the NYSE, brokers who hold shares in "street
name" for customers may not exercise their voting discretion with respect to
non-routine matters such as the approval and adoption of the merger agreement
and the merger. As a result, if you do not instruct your broker to vote your
shares, it will have the same effect as a vote "AGAINST" approval and adoption
of the merger agreement and the merger.

     Pursuant to the voting and support agreement, certain stockholders who
together own approximately 0.9% of the outstanding shares of our common stock as
of the close of business on the record date have already agreed to vote in favor
of approval and adoption of the merger agreement and the merger. The parties to
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the voting and support agreement are certain of our directors and executive
officers. See "The Merger--Voting and Support Agreement."

     The holders of a majority of the outstanding shares of our common stock
entitled to be cast as of the record date, represented in person or by proxy,
will constitute a quorum for purposes of the special meeting. A quorum is
necessary to hold the special meeting. Once a share is represented at the
special meeting, it will be counted for the purpose of determining a quorum and
any adjournment of the special meeting, unless the holder is present solely to
object to the special meeting. However, if a new record date is set for an
adjourned meeting, a new quorum will have to be established.

                                      -14-

Voting By Proxy

     This proxy statement is being sent to you on behalf of the board of
directors of SOLA for the purpose of requesting that you allow your shares of
our common stock to be represented at the special meeting by the persons named
in the enclosed proxy card. All shares of our common stock represented at the
meeting by properly executed proxy cards will be voted in accordance with the
instructions indicated on that proxy. If you sign and return a proxy card
without giving voting instructions, your shares will be voted as recommended by
our board of directors. The board unanimously recommends a vote "FOR" approval
and adoption of the merger agreement and the merger.

     We do not expect that any matter other than the proposal to approve and
adopt the merger agreement and the merger will be brought before the special
meeting. If, however, such a matter is properly presented at the special
meeting, the persons named in the proxy card will use their own judgment to
determine how to vote your shares.

     You may revoke your proxy at any time before the vote is taken at the
special meeting. To revoke your proxy, you must either advise our Secretary in
writing, deliver a proxy dated after the date of the proxy you wish to revoke or
attend the special meeting and vote your shares in person. Attendance at the
special meeting will not by itself constitute revocation of a proxy. If you have
instructed your broker to vote your shares, you must follow the directions
provided by your broker to change these instructions.

Solicitation of Proxies

     We will pay the cost of this proxy solicitation. In addition to soliciting
proxies by mail, directors, officers and employees of SOLA may solicit proxies
personally and by telephone, e-mail or otherwise. None of these persons will
receive additional or special compensation for soliciting proxies. We will, upon
request, reimburse brokers, banks and other nominees for their expenses in
sending proxy materials to their customers who are beneficial owners and
obtaining their voting instructions.

     SOLA has engaged Georgeson Shareholder Services to assist in the
solicitation of proxies for the special meeting and will pay Georgeson
Shareholder Services a fee of $[ ], plus reimbursement of out-of-pocket
expenses. The address of Georgeson Shareholder Services is 219 Murray Hill
Parkway, East Rutherford, NJ 07073. Georgeson Shareholder Services' telephone
number is (800) [ ].

                                   THE MERGER
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     The discussion of the merger in this proxy statement is qualified by
reference to the merger agreement and the voting and support agreement, which
are attached to this proxy statement as Annexes A and B, respectively. You
should read each agreement carefully.

Background of the Merger

     In 2002, a representative of Carl Zeiss and members of our management had
preliminary discussions about a business combination of Carl Zeiss's optical
lens business and us. The parties decided not to proceed with a transaction at
that time.

     At board meetings held on July 20, 2004 and July 21, 2004, our management
updated our board of directors on the status of various possible acquisitions
and other transactions by us as part of our regular acquisition strategy, which
would not include a change of control of us.
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     On July 29, 2004, representatives of Carl Zeiss advised a member of our
management that Carl Zeiss was interested, together with EQT, in acquiring SOLA
and combining SOLA with Carl Zeiss's optical lens business. The member of our
management stated that we were not for sale, and the representatives of Carl
Zeiss also advised the member of our management that Carl Zeiss and EQT would
not participate in a public auction process.

     On August 5, 2004, representatives of EQT met with a member of our
management, provided the member of our management with an overview of the EQT
funds and requested access to preliminary company data.

     On August 11, 2004, representatives of Carl Zeiss and EQT described to a
member of our management the information and access they would need to establish
a valuation of SOLA and an offer price for our stockholders.

     On August 16, 2004, our management held further discussions with
representatives of Carl Zeiss and EQT. Also, on August 16, 2004, a member of our
management provided an update to our board of directors with respect to various
mergers and acquisition opportunities. Our board of directors considered and
approved a request from representatives of Carl Zeiss and EQT who had expressed
their desire to proceed with preliminary due diligence. Our board of directors
formed a merger and acquisition subcommittee for reasons of efficiency and ease
of communications to advise management between meetings of our board of
directors. The subcommittee's function was to provide an initial evaluation of
acquisition opportunities--either a single major acquisition or a series of
small acquisitions that would in the aggregate be material. The subcommittee
consisted of three directors, all of whom were independent directors.

     On August 18, 2004, we signed a confidentiality agreement with EQT, which
Carl Zeiss signed soon after, and, on August 19, 2004, we responded to EQT's
August 5, 2004 request for data.

     On August 27, 2004, representatives of The Boston Consulting Group, an
advisor to Carl Zeiss and EQT, reviewed with a member of our management an
executive summary of their market and company specific data and some general
initial synergy conclusions.

     On September 7, 2004, we received from representatives of Carl Zeiss and
EQT an oral, non-binding expression of interest in acquiring us at a per share
price of $26.00 plus or minus $2.00. This represented a premium of 22.5% to
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41.8% over the closing price of $19.75 for our shares on September 7, 2004.

     On September 9, 2004, representatives of Carl Zeiss and EQT repeated their
oral, non-binding expression of interest in acquiring us at a per share price of
$26.00 plus or minus $2.00 to the Chairman of our merger and acquisition
subcommittee and the Chairman refused to allow due diligence to proceed on that
basis.

     Between September 9, 2004 and September 15, 2004, our management had
further discussions with representatives of Carl Zeiss and EQT and, on September
15, 2004, representatives of Carl Zeiss and EQT advised a member of our
management that it might be possible to offer $28.00 per share, subject to
confirmatory due diligence, internal approvals, obtaining financing and us not
exploring other alternatives. This represented a premium of 43.2% over the
closing price of $19.55 for our shares on September 15, 2004.

     On September 21, 2004, on a monthly conference call, our board of directors
was updated on the status of a possible transaction with Carl Zeiss and EQT. The
board of directors discussed the proposal 
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from Carl Zeiss and EQT and reviewed alternatives to a transaction with Carl
Zeiss and EQT, including remaining independent and other potential transactions.

     On September 30, 2004, the merger and acquisition subcommittee, with two
additional independent directors participating, recommended to the board of
directors that Carl Zeiss and EQT could commence due diligence and in September
and early October 2004, our management held further discussions with
representatives of Carl Zeiss and EQT.

     On October 5, 2004, a member of our management updated our board of
directors on the status of discussions with Carl Zeiss and EQT. Our board of
directors determined that, although SOLA was not for sale, Carl Zeiss and EQT
could commence due diligence as recommended by the mergers and acquisitions
subcommittee. Our board of directors also rejected a request from Carl Zeiss and
EQT that we enter into an agreement to negotiate exclusively with them. However,
our board of directors understood that Carl Zeiss and EQT would be unwilling to
proceed if we began exploring other alternatives with third parties.

     On October 11, 2004, representatives of Carl Zeiss and EQT and their
advisors commenced due diligence.

     On October 17, 2004, members of our management met with representatives of
Carl Zeiss and EQT and their advisors in connection with Carl Zeiss' and EQT's
due diligence.

     On October 20, 2004, our board of directors held a meeting with members of
our management and UBS Securities LLC, our financial advisor, to review the
expression of interest submitted by Carl Zeiss and EQT. At this meeting, UBS
discussed with our board of directors financial and related matters with respect
to a potential transaction with Carl Zeiss and EQT. Also at this meeting a
representative of Gardner Carton & Douglas LLP, our outside legal counsel,
advised the board with respect to its fiduciary duties.

     On October 25, 2004, we retained Cahill Gordon & Reindel LLP to act as our
special outside counsel in connection with the proposed transaction.

     On November 4, 2004, The Boston Consulting Group reviewed with a member of
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our management an extract of some of their updated findings with respect to
their market and company specific data and synergy conclusions.

     On November 20, 2004, Carl Zeiss and EQT advised us in writing that they
were proposing a merger at $28.00 per share, that they had received internal
approvals to proceed at that price, that they had received a commitment letter
to provide financing for the merger and that the proposal would be deemed
automatically withdrawn unless a definitive merger agreement was signed by
December 5, 2004, upon a public announcement or disclosure to a third party of
the terms of the proposal or upon any exploration by us or our representatives
of other strategic alternatives. A draft merger agreement was also provided. A
member of our management and our advisors had discussions with Carl Zeiss and
EQT and their advisors over the next few days in which Carl Zeiss and EQT made
clear that $28.00 per share was their last and final offer based on all
information received and discussions with our management to date.

     On November 23, 2004, our board of directors held a meeting, together with
members of our management and our legal and financial advisors, to review Carl
Zeiss' and EQT's November 20, 2004 proposal. Following the meeting, our board of
directors instructed our management to continue to explore the proposed
transaction with Carl Zeiss and EQT.
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     During the period beginning on November 26, 2004 and concluding on December
5, 2004, we, Carl Zeiss, EQT and our respective representatives and advisors
negotiated the terms of the merger agreement and voting and support agreement.
We also reviewed the master agreement and the commitment letter received by a
subsidiary of Carl Zeiss TopCo. On each of November 30, 2004 and December 2,
2004, a member of our management reviewed with our mergers and acquisitions
subcommittee the progress of negotiations on the proposed transaction.

     On December 4, 2004 and December 5, 2004, our board of directors held
special meetings that were attended by our chief executive officer ("CEO") and
representatives of our outside legal counsel, Cahill Gordon, and our financial
advisor, UBS Securities. A representative of Cahill Gordon updated the board of
directors on the status of negotiations with Carl Zeiss and EQT. The
representative of Cahill Gordon then summarized the terms of the merger
agreement and the voting and support agreement, including the resolution of
final issues related to each agreement. The representative of Cahill Gordon also
advised our board of directors with respect to the fiduciary duties applicable
to our directors, both generally and within the specific context of a
transaction involving the exchange of our outstanding equity securities for
cash. Also at these meetings, UBS reviewed with our board of directors its
financial analysis of the merger consideration and, at the December 5, 2004
meeting, delivered to our board of directors an oral opinion, which opinion was
confirmed by delivery of a written opinion dated December 5, 2004, to the effect
that, as of that date and based on and subject to various assumptions, matters
considered and limitations described in its opinion, the merger consideration
was fair, from a financial point of view, to holders of our common stock (other
than our affiliates). Our board of directors discussed the proposed transaction,
including the benefits of the transaction against the advantages and
disadvantages of remaining independent and other potential transactions, and
posed various questions to our CEO and our legal and financial advisors. After
extensive discussion, our board of directors unanimously (1) approved and
declared the merger, the merger agreement and the transactions contemplated by
the merger agreement advisable, (2) declared that it was in the best interests
of our stockholders that we enter into the merger agreement and consummate the
merger on the terms and conditions set forth in the merger agreement, (3)
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resolved to recommend that our stockholders approve and adopt the merger
agreement and the merger, (4) approved an amendment to our Rights Agreement
dated August 27, 1998 with BankBoston, N.A. (as predecessor in interest to
EquiServe Trust Company, N.A.), rendering it inapplicable to the merger
agreement, the merger and the other transactions contemplated by the merger
agreement, (5) exempted the merger agreement, the voting and support agreement
and the transactions contemplated thereby from Section 203 of the Delaware
General Corporation Law and any other applicable state antitakeover law and (6)
authorized execution of the merger agreement.

     On December 5, 2004, the parties executed the merger agreement.

     Prior to the commencement of trading on December 6, 2004, we issued a press
release announcing the execution of the merger agreement.

Reasons for the Merger

     Our board of directors consulted with senior management and our legal and
financial advisors and considered a number of factors, including those set forth
below, in reaching its decision to approve the merger agreement and the
transactions contemplated by the merger agreement, and to recommend that our
stockholders vote "FOR" approval and adoption of the merger agreement and the
merger.

     Merger Consideration

     Our board of directors considered the fact that the $28.00 per share cash
consideration to be received by our stockholders if the merger is consummated
was higher than the trading prices of our com-
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mon stock at any time over the last three years and represents a 26.6% premium
to the closing price of $22.10 on December 3, 2004, the last trading day prior
to the public announcement of the execution of the merger agreement. Our board
of directors also considered Carl Zeiss' and EQT's statement that $28.00 per
share was the highest price they would pay based on their strategy for SOLA. In
addition, our board of directors considered that Carl Zeiss and EQT were
offering all cash for the SOLA shares, rather than stock or a combination of
stock and cash. Our board of directors also considered the fact that it believed
most of our employees would be retained after the merger.

     Review of Prospects in Remaining Independent

     Our board of directors considered our financial condition, results of
operations and business, including prospects of increased competition from
commodity manufacturers, particularly in Asia, and prospects for making suitable
affordable acquisitions. In addition, our board of directors considered our
earnings prospects if we were to remain independent.

     Opinion of Our Financial Advisor

     Our board considered the financial presentation of UBS, including its
opinion, dated December 5, 2004, to our board of directors as to the fairness,
from a financial point of view and as of the date of the opinion, of the merger
consideration to be received by holders of our common stock (other than our
affiliates), as more fully described below under the caption "The Merger --
Opinion of Our Financial Advisor."
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     Terms of the Merger Agreement

     Our board of directors considered the terms of the merger agreement, which
was a product of arms' length negotiations, including the parties' respective
representations, warranties and covenants, the conditions to their respective
obligations to complete the merger and the ability of the respective parties to
terminate the merger agreement. Our board of directors also considered the terms
of the voting and support agreement. Our board of directors noted that the
voting and support agreement and the termination fee provisions of the merger
agreement could have the effect of discouraging alternative proposals for a
business combination between us and a third party, but that such provisions are
customary for transactions of this size and type. Our board of directors also
noted that the merger agreement permits us and our board to respond to a bona
fide acquisition proposal that the board determines is a superior proposal,
subject to certain restrictions imposed by the merger agreement and the
requirement that we pay Carl Zeiss and EQT a $22,200,000 termination fee in the
event that we terminate the merger agreement to enter into an alternative
acquisition with respect to such superior proposal. Our board of directors also
considered that Carl Zeiss and EQT would withdraw their offer if we began
exploring alternative transactions.

     Likelihood of Closing

     Our board of directors considered the limited nature of the closing
conditions included in the merger agreement, including the likelihood that the
merger would be approved by requisite regulatory authorities and that the merger
agreement would be approved and adopted by our stockholders. Our board of
directors also considered that Carl Zeiss TopCo had received a commitment letter
for financing and that the financing was not subject to any significant
conditions other than those set forth in the merger agreement.
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     Employee Compensation and Benefits

     Our board of directors considered that certain of our directors and
officers may receive certain benefits different from, and in addition to, those
of other stockholders as described under "--Interests of Our Directors and
Executive Officers in the Merger."

     Taxability; No Participation in Future Growth

     Our board of directors also considered that the merger will be a taxable
transaction to our stockholders and that because our stockholders are receiving
cash for their stock, they will not participate in our future growth.

     The foregoing discussion of the information and factors considered by our
board of directors, while not exhaustive, includes the material factors
considered by our board of directors, and contains both factors that support the
merger and factors that may weigh against it. In view of the variety of factors
considered in connection with its evaluation of the merger, our board of
directors did not find it practicable to, and did not, quantify or otherwise
assign relative or specific weight or values to any of these factors, and
individual directors may have given different weights to particular factors. In
addition, our board of directors did not make any specific determination of
whether any particular factor, or any aspect of any particular factor, was
favorable or unfavorable to its ultimate determination, and individual directors
may have had different views on the favorability of particular factors.
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Recommendation of Our Board of Directors

     After careful consideration, our board of directors, by a unanimous vote,
has determined that the merger agreement is advisable, has approved and adopted
the merger agreement and approved the merger and unanimously recommends that our
stockholders vote "FOR" approval and adoption of the merger agreement and
approval of the merger.

Interests of Our Directors and Executive Officers in the Merger

     Stock Options

     Under the terms of the merger agreement and our stock option agreements
with our directors, officers and employees, all of the stock options granted to
such individuals will be canceled immediately prior to the effective time of the
merger. The merger agreement provides that, in consideration for such
cancellation we will pay to the holder of each such option, regardless of
whether such option is vested or unvested, an amount in cash determined by
multiplying (1) the excess, if any, of $28.00 per share over the applicable
exercise price of such option by (2) the number of shares such holder could have
purchased (assuming full vesting of all options) had such holder exercised such
option in full immediately prior to the effective time.

     The holders of all options which are "in the money," meaning that they have
exercise prices below $28.00 per share, immediately prior to the effective time
of the merger will be entitled to receive such cash payments. This includes our
executive officers and our non-employee directors, each of whom holds
outstanding options. The following table summarizes the vested and unvested
options held by our executive officers and directors as of the record date, and
the consideration that each of them will receive pursuant to the merger
agreement in connection with the cancellation of their options:
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                                   No. of Shares
                                    Underlying              Weighted Average
                                    Vested and             Exercise Price of
                                     Unvested                 Vested and                Resulting
                                     Options                Unvested Options          Consideration
                                     -------                ----------------          -------------

Jeremy C. Bishop                        389,800               $10.49                 $6,824,795
Maurice J. Cunniffe                      69,709               $13.89                 $  983,765
Andrew Feshbach                           3,753               $18.48                 $   35,729
Robert A. Muh                            31,440               $14.22                 $  433,107
Colombe Nicholas                          8,000               $18.71                 $   74,300
Jackson L. Schultz                       38,916               $15.86                 $  472,504
Charles F. Smith                         14,530               $17.53                 $  152,138
Barry J. Packham                         39,000               $13.10                 $  581,050
Mark Ashcroft                           120,000               $12.48                 $1,862,625
Ronald F. Dutt                           85,000               $19.18                 $  749,500
David A. Cross                           64,270               $19.14                 $  569,605
Douglas D. Danforth                           0                $0.00                 $     0.00
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     Employment Agreements

     Five of our executive officers -- Jeremy C. Bishop, Mark Ashcroft, David
Cross, Ronald Dutt and Barry Packham -- have previously entered into employment
agreements with us that contain provisions that entitle them to termination
benefits. Pursuant to the employment agreements, upon a termination of the
executive's employment by the company other than for cause or by the executive
for good reason, the executive is entitled to receive certain severance
payments. In the case of Mr. Bishop, these severance payments would equal
eighteen months' salary and 150% of the average annual compensation paid under
our management incentive plan for the three years prior to such termination. In
the case of Mr. Ashcroft, these payments would equal six months' salary and 50%
of the average annual compensation paid under our management incentive plan for
the three years immediately prior to such termination. Mr. Cross would receive
six months' base salary or base salary for a period that is customary practice
in SOLA Australia at the time of termination and the average annual compensation
received under our management incentive plan for the three years prior to the
date of termination for the period of time for which he receives his salary
following termination. Mr. Dutt would receive payments equal to his base salary
for a period of six months and a pro rated bonus based upon the compensation
paid to him under our management incentive plan for the three years immediately
prior to such termination. If terminated prior to September 30, 2005, Mr.
Packham would receive eighteen months' base salary and 150% of the average
annual compensation paid under our management incentive plan for the three years
prior to such termination. Each executive would also receive continued benefits
under our employee benefit plans and outplacement assistance for periods ranging
from six to eighteen months. Prior to EQT's and Carl Zeiss's July 29, 2004
indication of interest in SOLA, our board of directors approved certain
amendments to each of the employment agreements (collectively, the "employment
agreement amendments") to provide for, among other things, a change of control
payment and a gross-up payment, if circumstances warrant, in the event the
merger or another change of control transaction is consummated. However, upon
the insistence of EQT and Carl Zeiss, the execution of the employment agreement
amendments was deferred until the signing of the merger agreement.

     Pursuant to the terms of these employment agreement amendments, upon
consummation of the merger and without regard to the effect of the merger on the
status of the executive's employment by the surviving corporation, each
executive will be entitled to receive an amount equal to one and a half times
and, in the case of Mr. Bishop, three times the sum of (1) the annual base
salary of the executive as in ef-
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fect immediately prior to the occurrence of the merger plus (2) the annual
average of the amount of earnings accrued by the executive pursuant to our
management incentive plan in each of the last three fiscal years completed
immediately prior to the occurrence of the merger. Assuming the merger is
completed on or about February 15, 2005, the approximate aggregate amount of the
cash severance that would be paid to the five executive officers as a group is
estimated to be $4.7 million (including the excise tax gross up payable to Mr.
Bishop as described in the paragraph below). If the executive receives the
foregoing change of control payment following the merger and a termination of
the executive's employment were to occur during the twelve month period
following consummation of the merger, the executive would not be entitled to
receive the continuation of salary payments and payments equal to a percentage
of average annual compensation paid under the management incentive plan, but
would still receive the other benefits described above.
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     Pursuant to the employment agreements with the executive officers, if any
amounts or benefits received under the agreements or otherwise are subject to
the excise tax imposed under Section 4999 of the Internal Revenue Code, payments
under the employment agreement will be reduced to the extent necessary to make
no excise tax payable. In connection with the merger, the employment agreements
with Messrs. Bishop, Dutt and Packham were amended to delete this restriction
and to provide instead for a gross-up payment to be made to the executive if he
is subject to the excise tax to restore him to the after-tax position that he
would have been in if the excise tax had not been imposed. We expect that only
Mr. Bishop will receive a gross-up payment in connection with the merger.

     Management Incentive Plan

     In connection with entering into the merger agreement, we amended our
management incentive program to provide that a pro rata portion of the full
amount payable under such program based on the fiscal year ending on the last
day of the last fiscal month ended prior to the merger would be paid in full at
the merger. Calculations of the aggregate amount to be paid under such program
would be in a manner consistent with past practices. We reasonably anticipate
such amounts to be consistent with amounts paid thereunder with respect to the
2004 fiscal year, except: (1) as may be impacted by any increase (or decrease)
in profit/(loss) for such period and (2) that the composition thereof with
respect to individuals and/or geographic regions may be subject to variation.

     Indemnification and Insurance

     The merger agreement provides that, upon completion of the merger, for a
period of six years, Carl Zeiss TopCo and the surviving corporation will
indemnify and hold harmless all of our past and present officers and directors
to the fullest extent permitted by applicable laws and our certificate of
incorporation and bylaws as in effect on the date of the merger.

     The merger agreement also provides that the surviving corporation will
maintain for a period of six years after completion of the merger directors' and
officers' liability insurance policies maintained by SOLA on terms with respect
to coverage in an amount no less favorable than those of such policy in effect
on the date of the merger agreement, although the surviving corporation will not
be required to make annual premium payments in excess of 250% of the annual
premiums paid by the surviving corporation for directors' and officers'
liability insurance in the last full fiscal year prior to the effective date of
the merger. In the event that the surviving corporation is unable to maintain or
obtain such insurance, the surviving corporation will obtain a policy with the
greatest coverage available for an amount not to exceed 250% of the annual
premiums paid by the surviving corporation for directors' and officers'
liability insurance in the last full fiscal year. In lieu of such insurance
coverage, if the premium and terms are acceptable to Carl Zeiss TopCo, we may
purchase a six year "tail" policy covering directors' and officers' liability,
and covering each person presently covered.

                                      -22-

     Future Employment Arrangements

     Subsequently to the announcement of the definitive merger agreement,
certain of our executive officers (including our CEO) have held (or are expected
to have) discussions with Carl Zeiss TopCo regarding future employment by Carl
Zeiss TopCo or one of its subsidiaries (including the surviving corporation)
following the effective date of the merger. Although no agreement, arrangement
or understanding currently exists, some members of our existing management may
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be employed by Carl Zeiss TopCo or its subsidiaries (including the surviving
corporation) after the acquisition is completed, which means that members of our
existing management may, prior to the completion of the acquisition, enter into
new arrangements with Carl Zeiss TopCo or its subsidiaries regarding employment
with, or the right to purchase and participate in the equity of, Carl Zeiss
TopCo.

Opinion of Our Financial Advisor

     On December 5, 2004, at a meeting of our board of directors held to approve
the proposed merger, UBS delivered to our board of directors an oral opinion,
confirmed by delivery of a written opinion dated December 5, 2004, to the effect
that, as of that date and based on and subject to various assumptions, matters
considered and limitations described in its opinion, the merger consideration
was fair, from a financial point of view, to holders of our common stock (other
than our affiliates).

     The full text of UBS' opinion describes the assumptions made, procedures
followed, matters considered and limitations on the review undertaken by UBS.
This opinion is attached as Annex C and is incorporated into this proxy
statement by reference. UBS' opinion is directed only to the fairness, from a
financial point of view, of the merger consideration to be received by holders
of SOLA common stock (other than our affiliates) and does not address any other
aspect of the merger. The opinion does not address the relative merits of the
merger as compared to other business strategies or transactions that might be
available with respect to SOLA or the underlying business decision of SOLA to
effect the merger. The opinion does not constitute a recommendation to any
stockholder as to how to vote or act with respect to any matters relating to the
proposed merger. Holders of SOLA common stock are encouraged to read this
opinion carefully in its entirety. The summary of UBS' opinion described below
is qualified in its entirety by reference to the full text of its opinion.

     In arriving at its opinion, UBS:

     o    reviewed publicly available business and historical financial
          information relating to SOLA;

     o    reviewed internal financial information and other data relating to our
          business and financial prospects that were provided to UBS by our
          management and not publicly available, including financial forecasts
          and estimates prepared by our management;

     o    conducted discussions with members of our senior management concerning
          our business and financial prospects;

     o    reviewed current and historical market prices of our common stock;

     o    reviewed publicly available financial and stock market data with
          respect to companies in lines of businesses which UBS believed to be
          generally comparable to those of SOLA;

     o    compared the financial terms of the merger with publicly available
          financial terms of other transactions which UBS believed to be
          generally relevant;
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     o    reviewed the merger agreement and related documents; and
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     o    conducted other financial studies, analyses and investigations, and
          considered other information, as UBS deemed necessary or appropriate.

     In connection with its review, with our consent, UBS did not assume any
responsibility for independent verification of any of the information that UBS
was provided or reviewed for the purpose of its opinion and, with our consent,
UBS relied on that information being complete and accurate in all material
respects. In addition, at our direction, UBS did not make any independent
evaluation or appraisal of any of the assets or liabilities, contingent or
otherwise, of SOLA, and was not furnished with any evaluation or appraisal. With
respect to the financial forecasts referred to above, UBS assumed, at our
direction, that they were reasonably prepared on a basis reflecting the best
currently available estimates and judgments of our management as to the future
financial performance of SOLA. UBS' opinion was necessarily based on economic,
monetary, market and other conditions as in effect on, and information made
available to UBS as of, the date of its opinion.

     UBS was not asked to, and it did not, offer any opinion as to the terms of
the merger agreement or the form of the merger. UBS assumed, with our consent,
that each of SOLA, Carl Zeiss TopCo and merger sub would comply with all
material terms of the merger agreement and that the merger would be consummated
in accordance with its terms without waiver, modification or amendment of any
material term, condition or agreement. UBS also assumed, with our consent, that
all governmental, regulatory or other consents and approvals necessary for the
consummation of the merger would be obtained without any adverse effect on SOLA
or the merger. In connection with its engagement, UBS was not requested to, and
it did not, solicit third party indications of interest in the possible
acquisition of all or a part of SOLA. Except as described above, we imposed no
other instructions or limitations on UBS with respect to the investigations made
or the procedures followed by UBS in rendering its opinion.

     In connection with rendering its opinion to our board of directors, UBS
performed a variety of financial and comparative analyses which are summarized
below. The following summary is not a complete description of all analyses
performed and factors considered by UBS in connection with its opinion. The
preparation of a financial opinion is a complex process involving subjective
judgments and is not necessarily susceptible to partial analysis or summary
description. With respect to the selected public companies analysis and the
selected precedent transactions analysis summarized below, no company or
transaction used as a comparison is either identical or directly comparable to
SOLA or the merger. These analyses necessarily involve complex considerations
and judgments concerning financial and operating characteristics and other
factors that could affect the public trading or acquisition values of the
companies concerned.

     UBS believes that its analyses and the summary below must be considered as
a whole and that selecting portions of its analyses and factors or focusing on
information presented in tabular format, without considering all analyses and
factors or the narrative description of the analyses, could create a misleading
or incomplete view of the processes underlying UBS' analyses and opinion. None
of the analyses performed by UBS was assigned greater significance or reliance
by UBS than any other. UBS arrived at its ultimate opinion based on the results
of all analyses undertaken by it and assessed as a whole. UBS did not draw, in
isolation, conclusions from or with regard to any one factor or method of
analysis for purposes of its opinion.

     The estimates of our future performance provided by our management in or
underlying UBS' analyses are not necessarily indicative of future results or
values, which may be significantly more or less favorable than those estimates.
In performing its analyses, UBS considered industry performance, general
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business and economic conditions and other matters, many of which are beyond our
control. Estimates of the financial value of companies do not necessarily
purport to be appraisals or reflect the prices at which companies actually may
be sold.

     The merger consideration was determined through negotiation between SOLA,
Carl Zeiss and EQT and the decision to enter into the merger was solely that of
our board of directors. UBS' opinion and financial analyses were only one of
many factors considered by our board of directors in its evaluation of the
merger and should not be viewed as determinative of the views of our board of
directors or management with respect to the merger or the merger consideration.

     The following is a brief summary of the material financial analyses
performed by UBS and reviewed with our board of directors in connection with its
opinion relating to the proposed merger. The financial analyses summarized below
include information presented in tabular format. In order to fully understand
UBS' financial analyses, the tables must be read together with the text of each
summary. The tables alone do not constitute a complete description of the
financial analyses. Considering the data below without considering the full
narrative description of the financial analyses, including the methodologies and
assumptions underlying the analyses, could create a misleading or incomplete
view of UBS' financial analyses.

     Selected Public Companies Analysis

     UBS compared selected financial information for SOLA with corresponding
financial information of the following 10 publicly traded companies in the
ophthalmic sector of the healthcare industry, referred to below as the
"Ophthalmic Companies," and six publicly traded companies in the medical
technology sector of the healthcare industry, referred to below as the "Mature
Medtech Companies":

     Ophthalmic Companies                           Mature Medtech Companies
     --------------------                           ------------------------

     o  Alain Afflelou S.A.                         o  Getinge AB
     o  De Rigio S.p.A.                             o  Huntleigh Technology PLC
     o  Fielmann AG                                 o  Invacare Corporation
     o  Indo Internacional S.A.                     o  STERIS Corporation
     o  Luxottica Group S.p.A.                      o  Viasys Healthcare Inc.
     o  Marcolin S.p.A.                             o  Vital Signs, Inc.
     o  Moulin International Holdings Limited
     o  Essilor International, S.A.
     o  Hoya Corporation
     o  Bausch & Lomb Incorporated

UBS reviewed, among other things, enterprise values, calculated as equity value,
plus debt, less cash, as multiples of latest 12 months revenue and earnings
before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization, commonly known as EBITDA,
and calendar years 2004 and 2005 estimated EBITDA. UBS also reviewed equity
values as a multiple of calendar years 2004 and 2005 estimated earnings per
share, commonly known as EPS. In addition, UBS reviewed calendar year 2005
estimated revenue growth and EBITDA margins. UBS then compared the multiples and
percentages derived for the selected companies with corresponding multiples and
percentages for SOLA based on the closing price of our common stock on December
2, 2004 as well as corresponding multiples and percentages implied for SOLA
based on the merger consideration of $28.00 per share. Financial data for the
selected companies were based on closing stock prices on December 2, 2004.
Estimated financial data for the selected companies were based on publicly
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available research analysts' estimates. Estimated financial data for SOLA were
based on internal estimates of our management, referred to in the table below as
"Management Forecasts," as well as publicly available research analysts'
estimates, referred to in the table below as "Street Forecasts." This analysis
indicated the following implied low, mean, median and high multiples and
percentages for the 
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selected companies, as compared to corresponding multiples and percentages
implied for SOLA based both on the closing price of our common stock on December
2, 2004 and the merger consideration of $28.00 per share:

                                                                         Implied Data for SOLA  Implied Data for SOLA
                                                Implied Data            Based on Closing Stock     Based on Merger
                                          for Ophthalmic Companies        Price on 12/2/04          Consideration
                                          ------------------------        ----------------          -------------
                                                                         Management    Street   Management    Street
Enterprise Value as Multiples of:      Low     Mean    Median    High     Forecasts   Forecasts  Forecasts   Forecasts
---------------------------------      ---     ----    ------    ----     ---------   ---------  ---------   ---------

Revenue
   Latest 12 months..............      0.5x     1.8x     1.7x      3.9x      1.3x        1.3x       1.6x        1.6x
EBITDA
   Latest 12 months..............      4.2x     8.7x     9.1x     11.3x      7.3x        7.3x       9.1x        9.1x
   Calendar year 2004............      4.6x     9.2x     9.7x     13.2x      7.5x        7.8x       9.3x        9.7x
   Calendar year 2005............      4.1x     8.0x     8.2x     11.1x      6.0x        7.2x       7.5x        8.9x

Equity Value as Multiple of:

EPS
   Calendar year 2004............     12.5x    21.6x    21.5x     44.8x     15.1x       15.1x      19.5x       19.4x
   Calendar year 2005............      9.3x    15.8x    18.4x     20.4x     11.1x       13.4x      14.3x       17.2x

Operational Metrics:

Calendar year 2005 revenue growth      3.6%     10.0%    7.8%     26.4%     12.0%*       5.5%      12.0%*       5.5%
Calendar year 2005 EBITDA margins     11.3%     20.9%   18.9%     36.9%     19.1%       17.2%      19.1%       17.2%

* Reflects both growth from acquisitions and organic growth of 4.0%.

                                                                         Implied Data for SOLA  Implied Data for SOLA
                                                Implied Data            Based on Closing Stock     Based on Merger
                                        for Mature Medtech Companies       Price on 12/2/04         Consideration
                                        ----------------------------       ----------------         -------------
                                                                         Management    Street   Management    Street
Enterprise Value as Multiples of:      Low     Mean    Median    High     Forecasts   Forecasts  Forecasts   Forecasts
---------------------------------      ---     ----    ------    ----     ---------   ---------  ---------   ---------
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Revenue
   Latest 12 months..............      1.3x     1.7x     1.6x      2.3x      1.3x        1.3x       1.6x        1.6x
EBITDA
   Latest 12 months..............      8.9x    11.0x    10.9x     14.2x      7.3x        7.3x       9.1x        9.1x
   Calendar year 2004............      8.8x    10.3x     9.7x     13.0x      7.5x        7.8x       9.3x        9.7x
   Calendar year 2005............      8.2x     8.9x     8.9x      9.6x      6.0x        7.2x       7.5x        8.9x

Equity Value as Multiple of:

EPS
   Calendar year 2004............     18.0x    21.6x    20.3x     31.6x     15.1x       15.1x      19.5x       19.4x
   Calendar year 2005............     16.2x    18.0x    17.4x     22.2x     11.1x       13.4x      14.3x       17.2x

Operational Metrics:

Calendar year 2005 revenue growth      4.6%      7.8%    6.4%     16.0%     12.0%*       5.5%      12.0%*       5.5%
Calendar year 2005 EBITDA margins     12.5%     17.4%   18.8%     19.6%     19.1%       17.2%      19.1%       17.2%

* Reflects both growth from acquisitions and organic growth of 4.0%.

     Selected Precedent Transactions Analysis

     UBS reviewed implied enterprise values in the following 12 selected
transactions involving companies in the ophthalmic sector of the healthcare
industry announced between March 3, 1995 and December 2, 2004:
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                   Acquiror                                            Target
                   --------                                            ------

o  Moulin International Holdings Limited & Golden       o  Eye Care Centers of America, Inc.
   Gate Capital
o  Advanced Medical Optics, Inc.                        o  Pfizer Inc. (Ophthalmic Surgical Business)
o  Luxottica Group S.p.A.                               o  Cole National Corporation
o  Permira Advisers Limited                             o  Rodenstock GmbH
o  Investor Group                                       o  Safilo S.p.A.
o  Hoya Corporation                                     o  Optical Resources Group, Inc.
o  BMC Industries, Inc.                                 o  Monsanto Company (Orcolite Eyeglass Lens Unit)
o  Bausch & Lomb Incorporated                           o  Storz Instrument Co.
o  Bausch & Lomb Incorporated                           o  Chiron Corporation (Vision Unit)
o  SOLA                                                 o  American Optical Corporation (Ophthalmic Lens
                                                           Division)
o  Essilor International, S.A.                          o  Benson Eyecare Corporation (Omega Group)
o  Luxottica Group S.p.A.                               o  United States Shoe Corporation

UBS reviewed enterprise values as multiples of latest 12 months revenue, EBITDA
and earnings before taxes and interest, commonly known as EBIT. UBS then
compared the multiples derived from the selected transactions with corresponding
data implied in the merger for SOLA based on the merger consideration of $28.00
per share. Multiples for the selected transactions were based on publicly
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available information at the time of announcement of the relevant transaction.
This analysis indicated the following implied low, mean, median and high
multiples for the selected transactions, as compared to corresponding multiples
implied in the merger for SOLA based on the merger consideration of $28.00 per
share:

                                                                                       Implied Multiples for SOLA
                                      Implied Multiples for Selected Transactions     Based on Merger Consideration
                                      -------------------------------------------     -----------------------------
Enterprise Value
as Multiples of:                        Low         Mean       Median      High
----------------                        ---         ----       ------      ----

   Latest 12 months revenue......        0.5x        1.5x        1.4x       3.1x                   1.6x
   Latest 12 months EBITDA.......        8.0x        9.2x        9.3x      10.4x                   9.1x
   Latest 12 months EBIT.........       11.3x       16.7x       13.5x      28.0x                  11.6x

     Premiums Paid Analysis

     UBS reviewed the premiums paid in selected transactions involving companies
in the healthcare industry announced between January 1, 2001 and December 2,
2004 with transaction values of $250 million to $2.0 billion. UBS reviewed the
purchase prices paid in the selected transactions relative to the target
company's closing stock prices one day, one week and one month prior to public
announcement of the transaction. UBS then compared the premiums implied in the
selected transactions over these specified periods with the premiums implied in
the merger based on the merger consideration and the closing prices of our
common stock one day, one week and one month prior to December 2, 2004. This
analysis indicated the following implied low, mean, median and high premiums
paid in the selected transactions, as compared to the premiums implied in the
merger:

                                                  Percentage Premiums Paid            Premiums Implied in Merger
                                                  in Selected Transactions           Based on Merger Consideration
                                                  ------------------------           -----------------------------

Specified Period:                       Low         Mean       Median      High
-----------------                       ---         ----       ------      ----

One day..........................       0.1%        33.0%       26.6%     122.0%                  28.8%
One week.........................       3.8%        35.6%       28.0%     122.9%                  33.9%
One month........................      (5.0)%       37.8%       31.2%     167.2%                  40.0%
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     Discounted Cash Flow Analysis

     UBS performed a discounted cash flow analysis to calculate the estimated
present value of the stand-alone unlevered, after-tax free cash flows that SOLA
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could generate over fiscal years 2005 through 2008. Estimated financial data
were based on internal estimates of our management and reflected estimated
earn-out payments to be made by SOLA in fiscal years 2009 and 2010, assuming
execution of our acquisition strategy, as a result of acquisitions occurring in
fiscal years 2007 and 2008. UBS applied perpetuity growth rates ranging from
3.0% to 5.0% to our fiscal year 2008 estimated EBITDA, after adjustment to
reflect the potential for an increase in capital expenditures, decrease in
working capital and elimination of acquisition expenditures beyond fiscal year
2008. The cash flows and perpetuity growths were then discounted to present
value using discount rates ranging from 11.0% to 13.0%. This analysis indicated
the following approximate implied per share equity reference range for SOLA, as
compared to the merger consideration:

                   Implied Per Share Equity                  Per Share
                   Reference Range for SOLA            Merger Consideration
                   ------------------------            --------------------

                       $18.27 - $35.81                        $28.00

     Miscellaneous

     Under the terms of its engagement, we have agreed to pay UBS customary fees
for its financial advisory services in connection with the merger, a significant
portion of which is contingent upon completion of the merger and a portion of
which was payable in connection with UBS' opinion. In addition, we have agreed
to reimburse UBS for its reasonable expenses, including fees, disbursements and
other charges of counsel, and to indemnify UBS and related parties against
liabilities, including liabilities under federal securities laws, relating to,
or arising out of, its engagement. UBS in the past has provided services to SOLA
unrelated to the proposed merger, for which services UBS has received
compensation, and is an agent for, and lender under, one of our credit
facilities, which will be repaid in connection with the merger. In addition, UBS
currently is providing services to certain portfolio companies of EQT's
affiliates, for which services UBS expects to receive compensation, and an
affiliate of UBS is an investor in a fund managed by an affiliate of EQT. In the
ordinary course of business, UBS, its successors and affiliates may hold or
trade securities of SOLA and affiliates of Carl Zeiss and EQT for their own
accounts and accounts of customers and, accordingly, may at any time hold a long
or short position in such securities.

     We selected UBS as our financial advisor in connection with the merger
because UBS is an internationally recognized investment banking firm with
substantial experience in similar transactions and is familiar with SOLA and its
business. UBS is continually engaged in the valuation of businesses and their
securities in connection with mergers and acquisitions, leveraged buyouts,
negotiated underwritings, competitive bids, secondary distributions of listed
and unlisted securities and private placements.

Financial Projections

     In connection with Carl Zeiss's and EQT's due diligence review and during
the course of our negotiations with Carl Zeiss and EQT in connection with the
proposed merger, we provided Carl Zeiss and EQT with our internal projections of
our future operating performance. These projections, which we do not ordinarily
make available to the public, included the following forecasts of our net sales,
gross profit, total operating expenses, earnings before interest and taxes
("EBIT") and earnings before interest, taxes, depreciation and amortization
("EBITDA"), respectively (in thousands): $692,000, $284,000, $182,000, $102,000
and $130,000 for calendar year 2004; $788,000, $330,000, $198,000, $132,000 and
$164,000 for calendar year 2005; $874,000, $378,000, $210,000, $168,000 and
$204,000 for calendar year 2006; and $967,000, $426,000, $224,000, $203,000 and
$243,000 for calendar year 2007.
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     These projections are included in this proxy statement only because we made
them available to Carl Zeiss and EQT, and we and Carl Zeiss and EQT wish to make
the same information available to our stockholders. The inclusion of the
projections should not be interpreted as suggesting that Carl Zeiss and EQT
relied on the projections in evaluating the merger. The projections involve
risks and are based upon a variety of assumptions relating to our business,
industry performance, general business and economic conditions and other matters
and are subject to significant uncertainties and contingencies, many of which
are beyond our and Carl Zeiss's and EQT's control. Projections of this nature
are inherently imprecise, and actual results may be materially greater or less
than those contained in the projections. The projections should be read together
with our financial statements that can be obtained from the Securities and
Exchange Commission, as described in "Where You Can Find More Information."

     The projections were prepared by us for internal use only and were not
prepared with a view to public disclosure or compliance with published
guidelines of the Securities and Exchange Commission or the guidelines
established by the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants regarding
projections and forecasts. The projections were not intended to be a forecast of
financial results and are not guarantees of performance. The projections do not
purport to present operations in accordance with generally accepted accounting
principles, and our independent auditors have not examined or compiled the
projections.

     Our projections are subjective in many respects and thus susceptible to
interpretations and periodic revision based on actual experience and business
developments. There can be no assurance that the assumptions made in preparing
the projections will prove accurate. It is expected that there will be
differences between actual and projected results. None of us, Carl Zeiss or EQT
or any of our or their affiliates or representatives has updated or otherwise
revised or intends, except to the extent required by applicable federal
securities laws, to update or otherwise revise the projections to reflect
circumstances existing after the date when made or to reflect the occurrence of
future events even in the event that any or all of the assumptions underlying
the projections are shown to be in error.

Financing for the Merger

     In connection with the merger, Carl Zeiss TopCo has informed us that it
will cause approximately $920 million in cash to be paid to our shareholders and
holders of stock options, that our credit agreement will be repaid at the
effective time for the merger and that the 6 7/8% Senior Notes and 11% Senior
Notes will be repaid after the effective time for the merger. As of November 30,
2004, $170.6 million is outstanding under our credit facility and $94.9 million
of our 6 7/8% Senior Notes and $9.1 million of our 11% Senior Notes are
outstanding. Carl Zeiss TopCo has also informed us that these payments are
expected to be funded by a combination of equity contributions to Carl Zeiss
TopCo by Carl Zeiss and EQT and a debt financing. Under the terms of the merger
agreement, one of the conditions of Carl Zeiss TopCo to consummating the merger
is that the lenders under the commitment letter referred to above (or in the
commitment letter related to any alternative financing) shall be ready and
willing to fund the amounts contemplated by the commitment letter on the terms
set forth therein (or in the commitment letters related to any alternative
financing) (including, in each case "flex" provisions in any fee letter or
otherwise) sufficient to consummate the merger, refinance the debt of SOLA and
its subsidiaries and pay related fees and expenses.
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     Carl Zeiss TopCo has also informed us that pursuant to the master
agreement, Carl Zeiss and EQT have agreed to contribute approximately (euro) 50
million and (euro) 150 million, respectively, to Carl Zeiss TopCo. Carl Zeiss
has also agreed to transfer its optical lens business divisions and make a
shareholder loan of (euro) 70 million to Carl Zeiss TopCo. The proceeds from
these contributions can be used for general purposes, including payment of the
merger consideration, but (euro)24.6 million can only be used for post-
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merger integration activities relating to Carl Zeiss's contributed assets. The
transactions under the master agreement will be completed once the conditions
for the merger have been satisfied.

     Carl Zeiss TopCo has also informed us that, in addition, a subsidiary of
Carl Zeiss TopCo has received a commitment letter from Credit Suisse First
Boston International and Deutsche Bank AG London, as mandated lead arrangers,
for senior facilities, second lien facilities and mezzanine facilities totaling
$615.7 million and (euro) 443 million. Carl Zeiss TopCo has informed us that the
availability of these commitments to finance the payment to our shareholders and
option holders of the merger consideration expires on April 19, 2005 and is
subject to the completion of definitive documentation and other customary
conditions. Carl Zeiss TopCo's subsidiary has received a letter from the
mandated lead arrangers agreeing that various of these conditions have been
satisfied. As a result, we believe that the financing under these commitment
letters is not subject to any significant conditions other than those set forth
in the merger agreement. However, under the terms of the merger agreement, one
of the conditions of Carl Zeiss TopCo to consummating the merger is that the
lenders under the commitment letter referred to above (or in the commitment
letter related to any alternative financing) shall be ready and willing to fund
the amounts contemplated by the commitment letter on the terms set forth therein
(or in the commitment letters related to any alternative financing) (including,
in each case "flex" provisions in any fee letter or otherwise) sufficient to
consummate the merger, refinance the debt of SOLA and its subsidiaries and pay
related fees and expenses. See "The Merger Agreement--Conditions to the Merger."

     Carl Zeiss TopCo has agreed to use commercially reasonable efforts to
obtain and effectuate the financing under the commitment letter. In the event
any portion of the financing becomes unavailable on the terms and conditions
contemplated in the commitment letter (including any "flex" provisions in any
fee letter or otherwise), Carl Zeiss TopCo has agreed to use its commercially
reasonable efforts to arrange to obtain any such portion from alternative
sources at rates and on terms and conditions to Carl Zeiss TopCo that are not,
in the reasonable judgment of Carl Zeiss TopCo, materially less favorable, when
taken as a whole, to Carl Zeiss TopCo than set forth in the commitment letter
(including any "flex" provisions in any fee letter or otherwise) and related
documentation.

Voting and Support Agreement

     As a condition to entering into the merger agreement, Carl Zeiss and merger
sub required each of our directors and executive officers who beneficially own
our common stock to enter into a voting and support agreement under which each
has agreed, among other things, to:

     o    vote his shares in favor of adoption of the merger agreement

     o    vote his shares against any action or agreement that would reasonably
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          be expected to result in a breach of any representation, warranty,
          covenant or agreement of SOLA under the merger agreement; and

     o    vote his shares against any action or agreement that would reasonably
          be expected to prevent, impede, interfere with, delay or postpone the
          consummation of the merger, including, without limitation any (1)
          acquisition proposal (as defined in the merger agreement), (2)
          reorganization, recapitalization, liquidation or winding-up of SOLA or
          any other extraordinary transaction involving SOLA or (3) corporate
          action the consummation of which would frustrate the purposes, or
          prevent or delay the consummation, of the transactions contemplated by
          the merger agreement.
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     Each director and executive officer who entered into the voting and support
agreement made no agreement or understanding therein in his capacity as a
director, officer or employee of SOLA and entered into the voting and support
agreement solely in his capacity as an owner of shares.

     The directors and executive officers who are party to the voting and
support agreement are:

     o    Jeremy C. Bishop, Barry J. Packham, Mark Ashcroft, Ronald F. Dutt and
          David A. Cross, each of whom is an executive officer of SOLA; and

     o    Maurice J. Cunniffe, Andrew Feshbach, Robert A. Muh, Colombe Nicholas,
          Jackson L Schultz and Charles F. Smith, each of whom is a member of
          our board of directors.

     As of the record date, the parties to the voting and support agreement held
an aggregate of 294,100 shares of our common stock, representing approximately
0.9% of the votes eligible to be cast at the special meeting. For additional
information, see the complete copy of the voting and support agreement attached
to this proxy statement as Annex B.

Amendment to the Rights Agreement

     SOLA is a party to a Rights Agreement dated August 27, 1998 with
BankBoston, N.A. (as predecessor in interest to EquiServe Trust Company, N.A.),
which we refer to as the rights agreement. The rights agreement has the effect
of making an acquisition of our company prohibitively expensive for any
potential acquiror not approved by our board of directors. As a condition to its
entering into the merger agreement, Carl Zeiss TopCo and merger sub required us
to amend the rights agreement to render it inapplicable to the merger, the
merger agreement, the voting and support agreement and other transactions
contemplated by the merger agreement and the voting and support agreement. On
December 5, 2004, we amended the rights agreement in accordance with the merger
agreement.

Material United States Federal Income Tax Consequences

     The following describes
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